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CLUB FLYING SITE Is located just west of Macdona at 10025 Shepard Road 

 

 
 
What Happened? In stark contrast to the best attendance that many can 
recall at the February Fun Fly, attendance at the March Fun Fly was dismal.  
The field was virtually empty and the sky strangely quiet.  Only 15 people 
came out for the Sunday event.  Of the 15 who attended 12 were pilots.  Not 
all pilots actually took to the air and those who did flew very little.  Whatever 
the reason: blustery winds, Spring Break, or prior commitments, most simply 
choose to pass on the first Fun fly in what is officially Springtime.   
The most interesting feature of the day was Brent VannesΩ attempt to 
photograph a panoramic view of Harold Cannon Field using his DJI Mavic Pro 
Phantom drone, notebook computer, and associated software.  Brent took 
the drone to 460 feet, took a series of photographs and created a 360-degree 
ǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƛŜƭŘΩǎ ŦƭȅƛƴƎ ŜƴǾŜƭƻǇŜΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƻōƧŜŎǘƛǾŜ ǿŀǎ ǘƻ offer Harold Cannon 
Field as a location for flight simulators by pilots using the Real Flight Simulator 
program.  In addition, the video was to be available on the ARCS website.  
Alas, the effort was unsuccessful due to issues with the software.  Observing 
the process and the images provided by the ŘǊƻƴŜ ǿŀǎ ŦŀǎŎƛƴŀǘƛƴƎΦ  .ǊŜƴǘΩǎ 
efforts gave a marvelous perspective as to how sophisticated the hobby of 
drone flight and image capture has become.  This was corroborated by Sal 
Sordo at the March ARCS Meeting where he demonstrated what can be 
achieved with a Horizon Blade Drone, smaller than the palm of his hand, and 
FPV headset, and by Dr. Rex FraƴƪΩǎ ǾƛŘŜƻ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ 
meeting.  The advancements in these technologies have changed everything. 
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By noon only two pilots remained and the event had ended.  Hopefully the April Fun Fly will have a stronger 
showing.                                                   Jim Witthauer     
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                                                                                   March Meeting Minutes 
 

March  22 , 2017   
 
The meeting  was called to order March  21 st  at 7: 00 p.m.  The February  2017  minutes were 
read.  A motion was made to accept the Minutes.  Approved.   Treasurerôs Report was read.  A 

motion was made to accept the Treasurerôs Report.  Approved.    

GUESTS:  Sarah  
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS:   The Fun  Fly  is March  26 th  from 10 am to 2 pm.   Bring  snacks  (donuts etc.)  
for the pilots and food for the Food Bank.  
 
OLD BUSINESS:  
 
If you want a club shirt, check with Eric Amundsen, he will take your order.  Shirts are $22.  
Extended sizes are $2 higher.  There is no minimum order.  If you want a shirt, call Eric.  Blue 
hats are $15.  New members, hats are free.  A new name tag board  will be attached to the 
pavilion.  New members check the board for your name tag.  
 
The Club has donate d 192  pound of food this last month . We have donated 295 lbs.  this year.    
Letôs try to make 2017 even greater. Thanks to all who donated.   Keep up the good work, 
folks!     
 
All Dues delinquent  members were sent emails reminding them of the situation.  Anyone who 
is not current as of April 1, 2017 will be assessed a $50 late fee.  If no dues are received, their 
names will be removed from the rolls. Next y ear (2018),  
Payment cutoff date is February 1, 2018.  The By Laws will be changed to reflect the changes 
approved by the membership in February.  
 
NEW BUSINESS : 

 

During the Combat Event at the February Fun Fly , there was some confusion as to how to 
launch a ircraft, where to launch and just general misunderstandings on as to how to start the 
event.  Some folks could not hear the commands to control the event creating additional 
frustration.  The Club officers are reviewing all the Combat Rules and heat starti ng 


